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                  20th May 2015
Dear Lion President,

Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF)
On behalf of our Foundation I would like to thank all the Clubs that have donated so far to LCIF for the Nepal disaster and also to Clubs that have donated for the water purification jerry cans. Clubs in the District have been very generous and £11,323 has been donated to LCIF for Nepal since the first earthquake on 25th April.
There are numerous photographs of Lions working in Nepal following the earthquakes on the LCIF website (www.lcif.org) and I urge you and your members to have a look at these so it is clear how we are helping.
There has of course been a further serious earthquake in Nepal and still more people killed or injured. There will be a massive long-term need for further assistance and this is where LCIF will be continuing to assist. I do hope that any Clubs that have not donated to the LCIF Disaster Fund will consider doing so and any further donations would be very much appreciated. I would remind you that 100% of donations are used for the donated purpose with running costs of our Foundation funded from interest. This is very different from many charity organisations.

It was unfortunate that the ‘Measles Dinner’ had to be cancelled due to lack of support. Again Clubs have been generous and, together with funds raised by the DG’s Partner’s appeal, a total of £7,400.83 has been donated this Lionistic year. Measles continues to kill 400 children every single day and the ‘LCIF Measles Initiative’ will assist in reducing this terrible figure. Any donations for the ‘Measles Initiative’ would be welcome.
If your Club wishes to donate to LCIF for either or both of the above appeals, please make the cheque(s) payable to ‘LCI District 105D’ and endorsed on the back ‘LCIF Disaster Fund’ or ‘Measles Initiative’. (Both will be eligible for Melvin Jones Fellowship recognition). 
Kind regards.
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Lion Patrick Hamblin
District 105D LCIF Coordinator.
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“Teamwork, Leadership and Compassion”











